Lumberton

Office of Councilman Owen Thomas

March 28, 2025

Nominating Committee

North Carolina League of Municipalities
434 Fayetteville St, Suite 1900

Raleigh, NC 27601

Subject: Letter of Support for Mayor Dwight Lake — 2nd Vice President, NCLM
Dear Members of the Nominating Committec,

I am writing to express my full support for Mayor Dwight Lake’s candidacy for 2nd Vice President of the
North Carolina League of Municipalities. As a dedicated leader and public servant, Mayor Lake has
consistently demonstrated a decp commitment to the advancement of municipalities across our state,
advocating for policies that strengthen communities and enhance the quality of life for residents.

Mayor Lake’s leadership in Mayodan has been marked by his ability to foster collaboration, and address
key challenges with practical solutions. His vision, integrity, and tireless advocacy for local governments
make him an outstanding choice for this role. He understands the unique needs of municipalities and will
bring a strong, unifying voice to the League’s leadership team.

[ am confident that Mayor [.ake’s experience and passion for service will greatly benefit the NCLM and
its mission. I respectfully urge you to consider his candidacy and support his election as 2nd Vice
President.

Thank you for your time and consideration. Please feel free to contact me if you require any further

information.

Sincerely,

Owen Thomas
Mayor Pro Tem

City of Lumberton
Sent from my iPhone
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